
BREEDING RESULTS 

Have you bred snakes? If so, please ask the 
Secretary or one of the English editors to 
send you a form on which you can fill in 
the data of your breeding results. Unsuc
cesful attempts are also important. The 
result of your efforts will be printed in 
one of the future publications, to help 
other members with their breeding attempts. 

Elaphe obsoleta quadrivittata (F2) - Yellow 
ratsnake. 

The parent snakes, aged three to four years 
old, measured about 120 cm. The female 
weighed 300 g, the weight of the male was 
350 g. The animals lived in a terrarium of 
90x60xl20 cm (lxwxh). The temperatures 
fluctuate within the terrarium as follows: 
at day summer top 28-32°Ci bottom 26-30°C; 
at night summer top 23-27 c, bottom 19-24°C 
at day winter top 24-28°Ci bottom 18-22°C; 
at night winter top 20-24 c, bottom 16-
200C. The stimulus used for inducing copu
lation were changes in day length and tem
perature in the terrarium to produce annual 
cycles. In summer the day length was 12 
hours, in winter only 8 hours. Copulations 
(not observed) were probably in March 1986. 
At this time the male refused food. During 
the last four weeks of pregnancy the female 
did not feed. On 20 and 21 May 1986 twelve 
eggs were laid. The incubation temperature 
was 29°C (on warm days rising to 31°C). 
About 20 July 1986 (exact date is not known 
because I was on holiday) eleven babies 
hatched from ten eggs; so one pair of 
twins. The young snakes weighed about 7 g 
and measured about 20 cm except two of them 
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(probably the twins) that weighed 5 g and 
measured only 12 cm. The first sloughing 
was between 23 and 30 July 1986. Two young 
snakes were force-fed on heart and beef. 
Two babies were fed by placing little mice 
into the mouth which were then freely ea
ten. The seven others fed freely on litter 
mice a fortnight after birth. 
It was the first time I have bred with 
these snakes. 

M. Termeer, Bellevooystraat 88, 3021 TL 
Rotterdam, The Netherlands. 

Trimeresurus albolabris F2 

The snakes are housed in a terrarium measu
ring 75x40x80 cm (lxwxh). The daytime tem
perature varies between 23-30°C in summer 
and between 20-25°C in winter. The tempera
ture at night is 20-26°C in summer and 18-
230C in winter. The female was 4 years old 
and 65 cm of length, the male was 3 years 
old and had a length of 45 cm. In August 
and September 1986 several copulations were 
noticed. Since November 1986 the female 
refused all food. At 24 May 1987 22 young 
snakes were born (second generation captive 
bred). Their length was 18 cm and their 
weight 6 gram. The first sloughing was 
within 2 weeks after birth. Some of the 
young snakes had to be forcefed. Within 8 
weeks they all fed freely. In 1985 and 1986 
I had clutches of eggs produced by the same 
species, (even the same female). The 
circumstances were as mentioned above. 

Jan Drent, Knipper 10, 9611 MA Sappemeer. 
The Netherlands. 
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Thamnophis radix haydeni 

The size of the terrarium is 100x40x50 cm 
(lxwxh). The daytime temperature is in 
summer 24-28°C and in winter 23-27°C. At 
night the temperature is 17-19°C in summer 
and 14-17°C in winter. The animals had a 
winterrest during 6 weeks in a bucket in 
the cellar (ll-14°C). The male was 3.5 
years old and 75 cm of length. The female 
was 3 years old and measured 100 cm. 25 
Januari 1988 copulations took place. From 2 
weeks before delivery the female refused to 
feed. She weighed 530 gram before delivery 
and only 360 gram after it. 7 April 1988 60 
young snakes were born and 2 unfertilized 
eggs were laid. The babies had a weight of 
1-1.5 gram and a length of 17-19 cm. They 
sloughed immediately after birth and the 
very same day they fed on earthworms (later 
they took fish). Last year I had two times 
only one young snake from the same parents: 
The first nest contained only one egg, the 
second consisted of 1 healthy baby, 3 dead 
young snakes and many unfertilized eggs. 
For me this baby snakes belong to Fl. 

H-J Platvoet, Gildenring 52, 3981 JG Bun
nik, The Netherlands. 
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